

SASA AGENDA
Thursday 5th May 2022

Attendees:

Helen Reid (Vice-Chair), Anna Chamberlain (Secretary), Jason Clarke, Liz Hurran, Richard Cohen, Eleanor Cameron, Anita Matadeen, Katie Small, Paul Tucker, Julie Blyth, Vanessa Clipstone, Sophie Eichwald-Ladha, Nichola Heer, Tetyana Bogdan

Apologies: Vikki Simpson (Communications), Emily Johnstone, Ian Johnstone, Jill Horner, Rachel Farnsworth, Georgina.

Previous meeting's minutes approved by attendees.

Looking back: Comms & Finances (Helen -in Vikki's absence)

Report from 2nd March 22 - 4th May 22			
Total in bank @ 2.3.22			£11,730.32
Total in bank @ 4.5.22			£11,095.35
Initial balance			£11,730.32
Income			
Charities Trust	£9.87		
Parentpay donations	£10.84		
Matchbox challenge	£46.29		
Main Payments Out			
Leopard Press for calendar printing		-£589.00	
Mazz Image for Licence for quiz night		-£21.00	
Julie Blyth matchbox expenses		-£41.97	
Oxford City council Hire park for fun run		-£50.00	
Final Balance			£11,095.35
Notes			
Total now for Calendars		£369.18	

Amazon Smile received to date

Total income £224.40

Total supporters 38

Easy fundraising received to date

Total income £3,349.91

Total supporters 72

Social Media

Facebook 139

Twitter 63

Finances are looking healthy, although the above includes the classroom money which we transferred on the 5th, and Jason confirmed there's some outgoings for Ufton Court still to come. The entry for Bury Knowle park hire for Fun Run was queried. Liz confirmed it must be from last year as she's still contesting Sept 2022's hire fee. She's speaking to the mayor about getting a reduction under his Healthy Living agenda.

Looking back: Easter Matchbox Challenge – Julie

Many thanks to Julie for organising the matchbox challenge, and to Miss Clanchy for doing such a great job with judging. Around 40 children took part. There was a slight issue with Year 2 not getting their boxes, but Mrs Wright is kindly setting up a separate matchbox challenge for her class this term.

[Winners confirmed in Fri assembly after we held the SASA meeting and are as follows:]

Most items: Kesia Horner, 114 items

KS1 Best Decorated: Maya Anane, Yr 2, beautiful tissue flower

KS2 Bednarik-Thomas, Yr 4, original abstract yellow & blue design
Most unusual item: Danie Sidebottom, Yr 3, roof tile.

Ideas discussed for future easter challenges:

Decorate Easter eggs; decorate stones; sock puppet of your teacher?

The scavenger hunt set up a few years back was challenging and onerous. Not recommended.

Looking forward: Chips & Quiz (Liz)

Planned for Thurs 26th May (Thurs before term end). 7.30pm, aim to finish at 10pm.

Liz has spoken to fish & chip van provider Goujon monkey – they need 60 people to buy food.

Liz to find out what the fallback is if we can't commit to 60 people – how much would SASA have to pay?

Attendees discussed curry might be more appealing. **Liz to talk to Aziz or Monsoon to find out options.**

Katie doing the poster, Jason doing the quiz.

Suggested that Class Reps try to coordinate class teams via Whats app groups.

Summer Fete:

Provisional date of Fri 24th June after school.

Questions about what to do with After School Club – whether to give notice & close for the day or ask Ms Daniels & staff to take the children round the fete. **Jason to speak to Jude.**

Paul to check if he can replace himself at his ASC so he can help at the fete. Maybe Andy to help too?

Will be a much smaller, simpler event than the Victorian Fair, but fun events too: discussing bouncy castle, café, BBQ, penalty shoot-out, ducking sponges etc. Opportunity to say goodbye to Jude and Jason and celebrate their careers at St Andrews.

Paul to talk to Fire Station and Police about vehicle visits.

Jason to discuss possible orchestra/choir performance with Louise

We'll invite new Sept 2022 Rainbow parents.

Nice to invite the Year 6s who left during Covid and missed their goodbye celebrations.

Photography Competition:

Hoping to run this term to display entries during Art Week.

International Evening:

Sept, usually first SASA community event of the school calendar.

Katie volunteered to co-run it with Anita.

Christmas Fair:

We need a planning committee to organise the Fair – get together at the end of the summer term to plan.

Helen, Julie & Paul volunteered, and more people are needed – **Reps to circulate** via class Whats app groups to ask for more help.

AOB:

Annie Arnold has asked for SASA funds for 6 sets of waterproofs for Forest School - we're happy to pay.

Recent near miss traffic accident at the school discussed. Roz came into the school straight after and the council is going to put a barrier at the end of the back alley to prevent children running into the road.

Next meeting: Proposed date: Thurs 30th June (we'd like to invite Mrs Wright to be our school-parent liaison and join us for the next meeting)